
 

 
     “You don’t have a lot of envy, you don’t have a lot of resentment, you don’t overspend your income, you stay cheerful 
       in spite of your troubles, you deal with reliable people and you do what you’re supposed to do. All these simple rules  
      work so well to make your life better.” — Charlie Munger, 1924-2023, Vice Chairman, Berkshire Hathaway 

 
The past four years have been quite a wild ride for the economy and the markets. 
Just a year ago, most economists and financial advisors put the chance of a 
recession in 2023 at over 50% for the year. With an expectation of a recession last 
year, the consensus was for negative returns in the stock market. The resilience of 
the US consumer, and hence the economy, is impressive.   
 
With inflation coming closer to the Fed target rate of 2%, 2024 has begun with the 
bets on when and how often the Fed will lower interest rates this year. The concept 
of a soft-landing for our economy is coming closer to a reality. Which is truly a 
remarkable occurrence. 
 
While it is comforting to begin the year with optimism, we remain cautious due to 
concerns of a series of large events that are in the works that could derail the 
economic steam.  
 
On an economic front, foremost is sticky inflation. If inflation continues to stay above 
the 2% Fed target, they may leave current interest rates higher for longer. Which has 
long-term implications, due to the high cost of borrowing. Which is difficult on the 
budgets for both families and companies. 
 
Geopolitically, we have deep concerns about two significant wars and their impact. 
In addition, 2024 is a year that more than 50% of the world is going to the polls to 
vote. Despite the strong US economic numbers, the uncertainty from abroad and at 
home is bound to create volatility. 
 
We are confident in how we have picked up good opportunities in equities and 
bonds amongst the turbulence. We continue to look for opportunities. 
 
This year is also an exciting year for us, as we look forward to an upgrade in our 
technology. Our department will be converting to a new cloud-based trust accounting 
software system in early June.  This new software has many enhanced features and 
additional security controls. For our client’s, access to accounts will be clearer and 
easier to navigate. As we get closer to the conversion, we will send more detailed 
information. 
 
With Best Regards,  
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https://www.cnbc.com/2019/02/15/cnbc-transcript-berkshire-hathaway-vice-chairman-charlie-munger-speaks-with-cnbcs-becky-quick.html
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